
Construction Memo No. 6-01

MEMO TO: Chief District Engineer
TEBM’s for Construction
District Construction Engineer
Resident Engineers
Active Consultant Engineers

FROM: Dexter Newman, P. E. Director
Division of Construction

DATE: September 19, 2001

SUBJECT: Straps on Wooden Guardrail Posts 

During several recent final inspections it was found that the wooden posts of the guardrail end treatments
had a metal strap around the posts.  This strap was not galvanized and resembles a standard metal packing
strap.  Also it was found only on the first two posts of the end treatment.  The Standard Drawings,
Specifications, and other information that the Cabinet had made no reference to the need for this strap.

As it turns out, the supplier, Trinity Industries, Inc., had started providing posts with this metal strap to
address a problem of splintering of the post during vehicle impact.  They had not provided anyone with
notification of this change.  Please review the enclosed letter they sent our Division of Design.  During
your review please note the FHWA approval of the change and the misuse of mm for meter units.

The strap is meant to address a problem that essentially does not involve end treatments installed to
Kentucky standards (note 1.07 and 1.22 meter compared to our 0.9 m offsets) and is thus nonessential.  If
these have been inadvertently removed during installation do not try to reinstall, but on any new
installations leave these straps on.

If you should have any questions, please contact Division of Construction, Frankfort.

c.c. J. M. Yowell Simon Cornett
Cliff Linkes Steve Goodpaster
Rick Stansel C. O. Engineers 
Chuck Knowles KAHC
J. D. Stone FHWA
Gary Sharpe






